12-MAR-37

R.V.Poduval, Esq. B.A. Officer in charge Sri Chitralayam Trivandrum.

Dear Mr. Poduval,

Many thanks for your kind letter of March 4th.

As regards the address for the despatch of the copies of frescoes mentioned by you, much as we would have liked to see them, but in view of the far distance into the Himalayan mountains it is by far easier and cheaper to send them direct to the following address:

Fondation Roerich Museum pro Pace. Place Van Eyck BRUGES, Belgium.

Please let us know when they will be despatched in order that Prof.de Roerich, as Monorary President, may officially express his thanks.

I am glad to hear your appreciative references to Prof. de Roerich painting "Fiery Thoughts" in the State Art Gallery and to learn that the Government are sending their appreciation and thankfulness, which have not reached so far, to Prof.de Roerich.

Yours sincerely,